## THE UNIVERSITY OF MICHIGAN

Regents Communication

## **ACTION REQUEST**

Subject:

Report of Faculty Retirement

Action Requested:

Adoption of Retirement Memoir

Vincent M. Cimmino, M.D., clinical professor of surgery in the Medical School, will retire from active faculty status on December 31, 2012.

Dr. Cimmino received his B.S. degree from the University of Dayton in 1964 and his M.D. degree from the New Jersey College of Medicine in 1972. From 1972-75, he served an internship and residency at the University of Michigan, and from 1975-79 he completed his general surgery residency at Georgetown University. From 1979-94, Dr. Cimmino was an attending surgeon at Hackensack Medical Center in New Jersey, and in 1993 he was appointed clinical assistant professor at the New Jersey College of Medicine and Dentistry. He joined the University of Michigan faculty in 1994 as a clinical associate professor of surgery, and was promoted to clinical professor in 2006.

Within the Medical School, Dr. Cimmino served on multiple committees and was an active member of the clinical teaching staff. In 2005, he developed an instructional video for medical students on the topic of abdominal examination, and in 2008, he developed the "Surgical Minicamp" which is a fourth-year elective for students planning a surgical career. He has been active in numerous professional organizations, and has been the secretary-treasurer of the Frederick A. Coller Surgical Society since 2005. Dr. Cimmino has authored over 47 peer-reviewed publications, has served on the editorial board of the *American Journal of Oncology Review*, and has been an ad hoc reviewer for several medical journals, including *Contemporary Surgery* and the *Annals of Surgical Oncology*. A highly regarded teacher, in 2004 Dr. Cimmino received the prestigious "Silver Shovel Award" given by the Galens Medical Society to recognize outstanding teaching and dedication to medical student education. In 2008, he received the Medical School's Kaiser Permanente Award for excellence in teaching.

The Regents now salute this distinguished clinician and educator by naming Vincent M. Cimmino clinical professor emeritus of surgery.

Requested by:

Sally J. Churchill, J.D.

Vice President and Secretary of the University

December 2012